Metro North Regional Employment Board
Board Meeting

PRIVATE 

June 15, 2016
8:00-9:30am
Metro North REB, 186 Alewife Brook Parkway, Suite 216
Present:  
Reed Brockman, Madeline Hoffman, Debra Jacobsen, Susan Jepson, Danny Le Blanc, Rose Lydon, Janice Philpot, Lisa Amaya Price, Mina Reddy, Larisa Schelkin, Antonio de la Serna, Sandra Smith, Valerie Sutton, Sue Walsh

Absent: 
Richard Dalton, James Donovan, Joanna Dowling, John Drinkwater, Karen Sampson Johnson, Robert Jones, John Kendzior, Kambiz Maali, Cheryl Scott, Steve Sullivan, Mary Tighe, Kerry Wollner

REB Staff:  
Sunny Schwartz, Robin Dion, Peter Farkas, Priscilla Golding, Michael Hatfield, Kimberly Napier, Meelynn Wong, Holly Vogel, Yuqing Lu, Dwayne Hull
Guests:

Linda Rohrer, Career Source; and Chris Brennan, The Career Place 
MINUTES
	PRIVATE 

	Agenda Topics
	Major Discussion Points
	Next Steps (Who, what, by when)

	Time Allocated
5 Minutes

	Introductions


	Sandra Smith introduced herself as the new Chair, and Lisa Amaya Price as the new Vice Chair, of the Board, both elected in March.  Moving forward, she’d like meetings to start (promptly) at 8am, and go additional half hour, to 10am, which other members agreed would give us additional time.

	

	Time Allocated
2 Minutes


	Approval of minutes from March 2016 meeting
	Sandra requested a motion to approve the notes of the March 2016 REB meeting. The motion was moved and seconded, and the notes of the March 2016 REB meeting were approved as presented. 


	

	Time Allocated
5 Minutes


	Sunny Schwartz introduction as new REB Executive Director
	Sandra summarized the hiring process for the REB Executive Director:

We received 70 resumes. Ten were invited for 1st round interviews with a committee that included representation from industry, One-Stops, Directors of other Workforce Boards, the state, and the City of Cambridge. Four were chosen for second interviews with the Executive Committee, which recommended two final round candidates. The two finalists met with both REB Board and staff members, and Sunny was selected by the Executive Committee.
Sunny officially came on board as REB Executive Director on June 1, 2016. Sunny introduced herself and her background. Previous to the REB, Sunny was the COO at a community organization called the Asian American Civic Association, which operates adult education, job training, employment, college transition, job and college retention programs. Previously, she worked at Commonwealth Corporation, the state’s quasi-public workforce development agency under the Dept. of Labor and Workforce Development, operating and providing technical assistance for sector training projects.  She is looking forward to getting to know the Board. 
	

	Time Allocated
3 Minutes


	Report: Massachusetts Workforce Board Association Annual Meeting (Sandra Smith)
	Sandra reported that she and Sunny attended the Massachusetts Workforce Board Association Annual Meeting for two days in May. Leaders in state government as well as the U.S. Department of Labor presented.
A summary of relevant highlights and action items from the meeting is included in the packet of materials. A couple of action items that Sandra took away for Metro North that she highlighted:

· Create an employer “engagement/sponsorship levels.”  The Boston PIC has unrestricted funding raised through corporate sponsorships, and she recommended we have a conversation about business engagement and fundraising separately.
· Explore best practices from other regions/workforce boards.

· Partner with other regions on industry partnerships.
· In regional planning (Boston, Metro North, Metro Southwest) and statewide, discuss how we can coordinate among Career Centers for employers so they do not need a relationship with each Center.


	· Sandra will discuss the potential action items she recommends from the MA Workforce Board Association annual meeting with the Executive Committee on next steps.

	Time Allocated
20 Minutes


	Brainstorm: Recruiting new REB members
	· The REB is currently recruiting more Board members with a focus on recruiting more private sector industry leaders. In addition to representation from labor unions, the Board could pursue following industries as these industries are named in the REB strategic plan but not currently well represented on the Board: Life Sciences, Construction, Transportation, Property Management, Sharing Economy, Hospitality, Retail. In addition, the REB needs employers outside of Cambridge to balance the several Cambridge employers currently on the Board. 
· Members suggested adding Healthcare – Community, and Staffing Agencies to the list of priority industries.
· Members brainstormed potential new Board members of people/companies to potentially involve in the work of the REB via committees.

· Sandra asked that members contact the potential new companies by July 31. If they are interested in learning more about the REB, the member can connect them with Sunny to meet to learn more about possible involvement. If the member is available, it would be great if they joined the first meeting with Sunny and the potential new member.

	The following people agreed to contact the individual/company listed by July 31 and garner their interest in learning more about REB involvement. If interested in learning more, the Board member will connect them with Sunny to jointly meet to discuss REB involvement.
Sandra: Akamai and Google

Linda R: Joe Redman, New England Interiors, and Colwen Group

Madeline: Carol Keating, Kelly Services 

Larisa: GE, Textron

Reed: Mass DOT and MBTA

Valerie: Trevor Pasquine of Cost Management Corp, 

Antonio: Susan Freeman of Novartis 

Pete/Sunny: Wynn Group, Vast Capital Management, Suffolk Construction

Danny: Winn Residential and Federal Realty

Lisa: UNICO, Janitronics

· Valerie will inform REB about possible participation in Harvard Diversity Fair

· Valerie will look into recruiting interest in the REB through LinkedIn
· Holly will send a REB overview for members to use in talking with potential new members (attached).

	Time Allocated
15 Minutes


	Committee Reports

· New Disability Committee formed: meeting set for July 20 10am 

· Youth Council-Reed Brockman

· Northeast Advanced Manufacturing Consortium -Robin Dion

· Adult Basic Education Transitions  to College and Careers-Mina Reddy

· Policy, Funding, and Oversight/Career Center Joint Committee/Budget Update- Sue Walsh and Susan Jepson
	The committee reports were sent to members prior to the meeting (with the exception of the NAMC report, which was distributed at the meeting) and included in packet at meeting.  Committee Chairs/Representatives provided highlights of each report.  

Following Mina’s summary of the ABETCC report, Sandra mentioned that this will be Mina’s last meeting, and thanked her for her 10+ years of leadership on the REB.  She also introduced REB member Janice Philpot, who will soon be joining the board as an official member, and announced that Janice will take over for Mina as the Chair of the ABETCC Committee. 

Following Robin’s summary of the NAMC report, Antonio suggested adding representation from BHCC to NAMC leadership.  

The Joint Committee of Career Center and Policy, Funding, and Oversight Committee report raised issues regarding the recent budget cuts.  Chris requested meetings (starting with Sunny) to discuss the impact of the cuts on TCP and stated that TCP has recently gone through a process to convent contract staff to benefitted employees.  
Sunny suggested engaging the Board with developing fundraising ideas to help alleviate the impact of the cuts.
	· Robin and Sunny will look into possible BHCC involvement in NAMC.  
· Meelynn will arrange for a presentation/workshop  (separate from board meeting) on the Workforce Training Fund for interested Board members and possibly employers as well. 

· Linda R. and Chris B. will determine an efficient way to update REB members on Career Center activities such as a monthly update



	Time Allocated
3 Minutes


	Committee Overview (Sandra Smith)


	The Executive Committee is going to review the board composition and committee structure, and also look at member engagement levels. The Exec Committee will bring any thoughts/questions regarding these issues back to the Board. 

Sandra also mentioned that the REB will create a task force/working group to update the bylaws in preparation for workforce board certification this year. Sunny, one executive committee member and two board members will be asked to create the proposed revisions.
A current list of Committees and members was handed out (attached). All Board members are expected to serve on at least one committee.


	· Sandra will discuss board composition, committee structure, and member engagement with the Executive Committee and report back to full Board for thoughts or questions.
· Sandra will set up task force focused on REB bylaws to produce a proposal for vote by the Board in December. The committee will consist of Sunny, Lisa, and 2 REB members.  
· Members review committee list and, if not on a Committee, let Sandra or Sunny know which committee you would like to join.



	Time Allocated
2 Minutes


	Major grants update (Kimberly Napier)

· Retail grant

· Hospitality grant
	Kimberly provided a brief overview of two new grants secured by the REB:

1. An $800,000 2-year grant focused on training and placement for careers in retail.

2. A Workforce Competiveness Trust Fund grant from Commonwealth Corporation for $160,000 for training in the hospitality sector.  
	

	Time Allocated
3 Minutes


	Vote: Authorize Committees to act on behalf of REB when decisions are required in between full Board meetings
	Sandra led a brief discussion about the ability of committees to make decisions in between board meetings.  Questions and suggestions that arose include:

· What kinds of decisions can be made without full consent of the REB?
· Should the Board, for example, empower the Joint Committee to make decisions regarding the One-Stop procurement process? 

· Maybe we can move to authorize decisions, and then review those decisions in the reports prior to each REB meeting that follows.
· Members can make themselves available to review/approve specific decisions – perhaps there can be a group that makes a commitment to address these issues in-between REB meetings.

· There can be a committee made up of committee chairs that serves the function of reviewing/approving decisions.
· Vote via email.
· Take a look at how the state does it – format, process, etc. 

· Recruit an attorney.
· Look into working with someone from a legal organization that does pro bono work for non-profits.
	· Lisa and the Bylaws Committee will address the question of the rights and responsibilities of members and committees in the context of the Bylaws discussion.

	Time Allocated
30 Minutes


	Discussion: One-Stop Career Center procurement priorities
	(Note: Both Linda Rohrer (Career Source) and Chris Brennan (The Career Place) left the meet prior to the start of this discussion).

Sandra announced that we are required to lead a competitive procurement process, and need to have an operator in place by July 1, 2017.  
The staff handed out a draft of priorities for the Career Center procurement for Board discussion. Board members reviewed the draft and offered some initial comments:

· Evaluation and measurement should be a priority – these are not done well by most in the field.  

· There need to be highly trained career counselors – and thus we need to see evidence of career training or development for the counselors.  

Sandra then asked members to form groups to discuss what the centers should start, stop, and continue.  This feedback is attached to the meeting notes and will be reviewed by the staff and Joint Committee, and will inform the development of the RFP.  

	· REB staff will incorporate “start, stop, continue” suggestions into the Career Center RFP for review by the Joint Committee of Career Center and Policy, Funding, and Oversight Committees.
· The Joint Committee of Career Center and Policy, Funding, and Oversight Committees will manage the Career Center procurement process and bring recommendations to the Board.

	Time Allocated
5 Minutes


	FY17 REB Meeting dates


	Proposed FY 17 REB meeting dates:

2nd Wednesdays quarterly, 8:00-10:00am (except Tuesday meeting for September):

Tuesday, September 20, 2016

Wednesday, December 14, 2016

Wednesday, March 8, 2017

Wednesday, June 14, 2017

	· Holly will survey REB members availability for FY17 meeting dates.
· Holly will send out FY17 REB meeting dates once final.
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